



28th August 2019

Waipawa Trunk Sewer Main Renewal – Project Update

Dear Residents and Landowners,

Further to our last update to residents' and landowners in March this year, we are pleased to provide further update on the Waipawa Trunk Sewer Main Renewal.

Central Hawkes Bay District Council have contracted PipeWorks to carry out the renewal and rehabilitation of the Trunk Sewer Main, between McGreevy Street and the Waipawa Wastewater Treatment Works. As you are aware, the project involves the relining of the existing earthenware pipe which is important because of the concern with cracks in the mainline, tree root intrusion and leading joints.

The primary work involves inverting a flexible resin liner inside the existing pipe. Once the liner is inside the pipe it will be cured with steam/water which will form a new pipe within the existing pipe. Works associated with this process include CCTV pipeline inspections, pipe repairs, cleaning and bypass pumping.

The works are proposed to commence in late September 2019 and will be completed in December 2019.

Council and its contractor PipeWorks will aim to minimise any disturbance to you caused by this work however, it is important that you are aware of the type of activities that will occur during the works. These are outlined as follows.

- 1. <u>Noise:</u> During the relining works, PipeWorks need to run various items of construction plants. Including air compressors, generators, boiler and other items powered by diesel engines.
- 2. <u>Traffic:</u> Some construction vehicles will be required to park on the side of the road, however PipeWorks expect this to cause minimal disturbance to residence and road users. Some vehicles or workers may require access to your property in order to access existing manholes within the pipeline. Where this is the case, you will be contacted firstly and well in advance.
- **3.** <u>Smell:</u> The liner is impregnated with polyester resin. There will be some smell present during installation period. PipeWorks expect this not to be noticeable beyond 10 meters. For properties close to the relining works, as they progress along the pipeline alignment, sensible actions that can mitigate any smell are those such as closing the windows to your house.

We do not expect water services to be affected during the relining works.









As outlined above, the relining work will commence in late September 2019 and access to all manholes along the pipeline will be required. Where these are located within your property, Council has engaged The Property Group, who are locally based to assist and support with landowner communication.

Within the next week, The Property Group will be in contact with you to discuss the relining work in relation to your property, where a manhole is located within your property.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important project. As the project gets underway, we will provide regular updates both direct to landowners and residents and on our website (chbdc.govt.nz).

Please feel free to contact Council or our key partners on the details below, should you have any questions.

Name	Role	Organisation	Phone	Email
Darren de Klerk	Programme Manager	CHBDC	06 857 8060	Darren.deklerk@chbdc.govt.nz
Louise Hawthorne	Landowner liaison	The Property Group	06 834 2629	lhawthorne@propertygroup.co.nz
Michael Hossu	Project Manager	PipeWorks	021 062 9331	MichaelHos@fcc.co.nz
Nathan Broadbent	Site Engineer	PipeWorks	027 291 9744	NathanB@fcc.co.nz

Kind Regards,

Darren de Klerk

Central Hawkes Bay District Council

P: 06 857 8060

E: Darren.deklerk@chbdc.govt.nz

W: www.chbdc.govt.nz



